
In the opinion of the National Council of Pirate Party Australia Incorporated:

1. the Association is a Tier 2 Association according to the reporting requirements of the
NSW Department of Fair Trading and the Associations Incorporation Act 2009.

2. this financial statement is a true and fair view of the association’s affairs, and complies
with the requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act 2009 (NSW).

This statement is explicitly not applicable with regards to the requirements of the Australian
Electoral Commission's funding disclosure requirements.

These figures are correct as at 22 July 2022.

Our balances are as follows:

Account Amount

Cheque Account $566.67

ANZ Online Saver $469.98

ANZ Business Essentials $688.36

For a total balance of $1725.01. 
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A breakdown of the account transactions for the previous financial year follows:

Cheque Account:

Opening $1,057.62

PP Transfers $11,000.00

PP Internal Expenses -$1,321.40

PP Candidates -$10,000.00

Paypal Payments -$217.79

Perpetual In $48.24

Balance $566.67

Online Saver:

Opening $9,522.58

Payment Donations $539.00

Transfer & Stripe Donations $4,095.28

Payments Out -$498.22

Interest $1.86

PP Transfers -$13,000.00

Balance $660.50

Business Essentials:

Breakdown



Opening $314.16

Mammoth Media -$362.22

DigitalOcean -$304.34

VentraIP -$143.25

Amazon -$137.39

Ransom IT -$90.00

PP Transfers In $2,000.00

PP Transfers Out -$500.00

Balance $776.96

In summary, we came into this election period with about $10,000 in funds. We received
about $5,000 in donations and spent about $13,000 on the election and leadup.

The money spent on elections was for candidates' fees. Candidates would have put in
additional money themselves and received some money via fusion websites. We exist to
field elections, and I hope that the money we put into the election better promoted Pirate
Party ideas, was a good experience for volunteers and candidates, and met with the
approval of members and supporters.

Perhaps money can always be spent better, but having to deal with the change to fusion,
turnover, loss of organisational memory & various dramas along the way, we probably did
reasonably well.

We have sufficient finances to "keep the boat afloat", but could not fund an election
campaign without significant fund raising. Apart from this issue, we are presently in a sound
financial position.

John August
Treasurer
Pirate Party Australia
July 2022
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